MINUTES OF YARDLEY GOBION PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 6th February 2024 
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	Cllrs Stephenson (Chair), J Thorne, R Weston, A Curtis, J Hill, T Robinson & L Llewellyn & residents Mrs Sharp, Ms Davies & Ms Taylor.
Apologies for Absence: Cllr McCord & Ward Cllr Pritchard.

COUNCIL MATTERS 
Declaration of Interest: Cllr Robinson declared a personal & prejudicial interest in Agenda item 9c.
Website/Facebook – the Clerk reported that the PC Facebook page included incorrect information & she and Cllr Curtis had been unable to access the page.  If they could not obtain access then a new page would be required.  Cllr Curtis & the Clerk would also work on the PC website.
Previous Meeting: 

Agreement as a true record:  The Minutes of meeting held 9.1.24 were approved by all Councillors, and agreed/signed as a correct record. 

Matters arising: None.
PUBLIC OPEN SESSION:   Opened 7.30pm.  Closed 7.53pm.  Notes attached.
Community Items: Litter picking request from Dame Andrea Leadsom – she would be interested to hear of any planned litter picks and would consider joining in.
Cllr Llewellyn advised that PCSO Matt Taylor would be holding a bike marking event at the Recreation Centre on Saturday 24th February, and asked if a Councillor could attend as she was otherwise engaged.  Cllr Robinson volunteered. 
New Projects: Cllr Stephenson advised that the rules of procurement for local authorities meant that any contracts over £30K must be advertised on the Contract Finder/Find a Tender website.  Advice had been received from NCALC to that effect at the end of January and the Chair and the Clerk were delegated to obtain advice regarding this from the Chief Exec of NCALC.  Additionally, if the area outside the current play area was to be used then legal advice would be necessary as the area is under lease to the Recreation Centre.
Ms Taylor & Ms Davies leave 8.20pm

PLANNING MATTERS 
Applications received: 
2024/0132/FULL, Potterspury Cottage, Potterspury Lodge.  Single storey front, single storey rear/side, first floor front/rear extension, front porch & external alterations. Cllrs commented "Councillors have no objections to this application, but would request that any concerns raised by neighbours be taken into account."

7 Grafton Road.  Notification of tree works to 1 x Magnolia, 1 x silver birch, 1 x willow, 1 x walnut, 1 x Oak, 1 x Chestnut.  Noted.
9 High Street.  Notification of tree works – 2 trees removed & section reduced.  Noted.
Applications approved: 
2023/7332/TCA, 2 Grays Lane.  Reduce tree by 30% and shape to ensure the safety of the tree in close proximity to properties.  No objections.

Applications refused: None.
Other Planning: 
 Furtho Pit – Furtho Development Opposition Group had written to the PC asking for financial support to assist in their campaign against the proposed logistics park. Whilst Cllrs strongly opposed the development, there were village projects that required funding and they did not consider that a donation to a non-accountable group was an appropriate use of hard-pressed public funds. The Precept had already been set.
Finance Matters

ACCOUNTS APPROVED FOR PAYMENT:

Clerk’s salary Jan 24 = £564.89 (paid online).
PAYE Tax = £141.20 (paid by direct debit)
BT Broadband = £38.92 (paid by direct debit)

Mrs Schumacher – caretaking of play areas – Jan 24 = £50.00 (001656).

DNH Contracts – dog bins Jan - £72.00 + £14.40 VAT = £86.40 (paid online)
Yardley Gobion United Reformed Church – room hire - £32.00 (paid online)
Ei Group Ltd – Coffee Pot field rent 1/10/23 – 31/3/24 - £75.00 + £15.00 VAT = £90.00 (paid online)
Yardley Gobion Village Hall for The Festival of Transport - £200.00 (paid online)
Wave - Anglian Water for allotment site = £203.56 (paid by direct debit)

Miss L Ratcliffe – cont to telephone =£21.99 (paid online)
Proposed by Cllr Stephenson and seconded by Cllr Weston.  All in favour.
Payments Received:

Lloyds Bank interest = £15.51

Play area fundraising = £290.00

WNC Mowing contribution = £484.29

Scottish Widows interest = £8.19

HMRC VAT refund = £3,821.45

Allotment rent = £700.00

Goat field rent = £120.00

YGRC – part mowing/field rent = £604.50

OTHER  

Bank balances – Lloyds Current - £8,583.29 (1.2.24) Lloyds Deposit - £13,169.77 (1.2.24), Scottish Widows - £2,116.17 (1.1.24)

To note transfers between Current & Deposit Accounts –

Current to Deposit £10,100 – 22.8.23, Current to Deposit £10,000 – 9.10.23, Deposit to Current £5,000 – 3.11.23, Deposit to Current £2,000 - 8.1.24.

Review of Risk Assessment - this was displayed on the website, no comments had been received, therefore Cllr Stephenson proposed they be re-adopted.  Seconded by Cllr Robinson.  All in favour.
Review of Financial Regulations – these were displayed on the website, no comments had been received, therefore Cllr Stephenson proposed they be approved with no changes.  Seconded by Cllr Robinson.  All in favour.
Review of Code of Conduct - this was displayed on the website, no comments had been received, therefore Cllr Stephenson proposed it be re-adopted.  Seconded by Cllr Robinson.  All in favour.

Review of Asset Register – Cllr Stephenson proposed that this be noted and approved.  Seconded by Cllr Weston.  All in favour.
Breakdown of costs against budget – noted.  Cllr Stephenson proposed that going forward this information should be provided quarterly, not monthly.  Seconded by Cllr Robinson.
Reserves – noted.  Cllr Stephenson proposed that going forward this information should be provided quarterly, not monthly.  Seconded by Cllr Robinson.
Councillor Reports: 
Street Lighting – No problems reported.
Village Trees & overgrown hedges and boundaries – Complaints had been received about overgrown hedges at 2 properties in the High Street, and vegetation obscuring visibility at the Grays Lane/Moorend Road junction. The Clerk was asked to write to the residents concerned and request that the hedges be trimmed to improve visibility/ pedestrian access.
Allotments – It had been too wet recently for an inspection of the allotments to take place.  An issue with the pest control had been raised at the recent allotment holder’s meeting and it was agreed that a specification including what products are used/frequency of visits be provided for mole and rat/mice control and the work be put out to tender.  
Village Hall – At the recent Committee meeting members had decided not to be included in the PC mowing contract, and confirmation of this in writing was expected.  Some large expenditure had recently been incurred to ensure compliance with Health & Safety matters.  The Clerk was asked to confirm with the Festival of Transport Committee that the only beverages that would be sold at the event on the Coffee Pot field were tea and coffee to comply with the regulations concerning use of the field.
Recreation Centre – Unfortunately the last PC meeting had been held at the same time as the RC meeting, so Cllr Weston had been unable to attend.
Playing fields - No problems reported, apart from the condition of the seat in the Coffee Pot field.  Cllr Weston agreed to check and tidy the seat if possible.  It was recommended that a sign be placed on the bin indicating that it should not be used for dog waste as there are 2 other bins specifically for dog waste in the field. 
Highways – No problems reported, however, Cllr Weston noted that the path along the A508 between YG and Cosgrove was being cleared, and that the dip in the road between the Church and 1a High Street would be dealt with by Anglian Water contractors when they had the necessary traffic management permissions.
Mowing – the village wide mowing would begin in March.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – 5th March 2024, 7.15pm in the Village Hall. 
Meeting closed 9.15pm.

PUBLIC OPEN SESSION
Mrs Davies & Mrs Taylor outlined the progress they had made the project for refurbishing the School Lane field play area. They had obtained competitive quotes and recommendations from village organisations.  They had also spoken with schoolchildren and incorporated their ideas in the final design.  The application form for a grant from FCC was almost complete and they hoped to be able to send this off prior to this quarter’s closing date of 28th February.

Mrs Sharp expressed her continuing concerns about Asana Lodge.  She advised that incidents were still happening despite a recent meeting on site with PCSO Matt Taylor.  Whilst Councillors sympathised with Mrs Sharp’s concerns, unfortunately they had no powers to take any action.  It was suggested that a log of any incidents be kept and these should also be reported to the Police and the CQC.
It is understood that going forward PCSO Taylor will be visiting regularly, together with his new Sergeant.

Cllr McCord’s report as Ward Councillor -
‘The Budget will go to Cabinet next week and then full council towards the end of the month.  I am not expecting any substantive changes The government allocated £600m extra which in reality was more like £450m extra but it should mean that the council gets £3m more than the provisional settlement.  The provisional December announcement was approx. £1.7 lower than what they expected, so this will take it say £1.5m the positive side.  With a £400m+ budget these are small sums that will not have a dramatic effect. 

The Local Plan next round of consultation will begin shortly.  The number of houses required has been drastically cut and I fully expect the 6000 for the A5 / A508 roundabout to be take out.  But we do then need to write to support that rather than hope it will be the final outcome. Once it is launched I shall update.’

	

	   
	
	
	


